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SPECIAL LICENSE COMMISSION MEETING 

6:00 p.m. 
Monday, June 5, 2023 

Virtual ZOOM Meeting 

The License Commission held a Special Meeting on Monday, June 5, 2023, via ZOOM. Present were, 

Commissioners Jeffrey Charnel, John McGarry, Robert P. Simpson, Paul Studenski, Scott D. Uhlman, Lt. 
Paul Bonanca, Deputy Chief Williams, and Executive Assistant Silvia Carvalho. 

1. Hearing on a request from SLB Benfica 38th Championship for a Special Permit to Sell Wine and Malt 

Beverages, and a Special Event Permit for a SLB Benfica 38th Championship Celebration to be held at 740 

Main Street, on June 10, 2023, from 3:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

Present was Mr. Jay Fernandes of 729 Main Street, Brockton. 

Mr. Fernandes Informed the board that they have held the event at the property for the last four years 

and this is the fifth year in a row. Chairman Charnel opened the meeting up to the public and asked if 

there was anyone in favor or opposition? he then asked if there were any elected officials that would 

like to be heard? He closed that portion of the meeting, and asked the Commissioners if they had any 

questions. Commissioner McGarry asked what building or parking lot the event would be held at? and 

he replied, the parking lot at 740 Main Street, and Hawkeye fence will be providing the temporary 

fencing. 

Commissioner McGarry stated that they should speak to the detail office, and they must have a TIP 

Certified bartender. He asked how many people would be in attendance and he replied that there would 

be 200 people. Deputy Williams emailed Jay, they must have two exits from the area, and they will go 

over the measurements to determine the amount of occupancy. He does have drawings and he will 

submit them. Lieutenant Bonanca spoke with the applicant, and he requires two police details, they 

must be Tip Certified and must use a wholesaler to purchase the alcohol. If they plan on using armed 
security guards, they must complete registration with the state police; they will also need a crowd 

manager. 

Commissioner Uhlman asked him where he would be getting the alcohol from? and Mr. Fernandes 

replied, Brockton liquors. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Uhlman to approve the permits. The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner McGarry and made unanimous by vote of the members present. 

A motion was made by Commissioner McGarry to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner Uhlman and made unanimous by vote of the members present. 

5-0 

5-0 



Respectfully Submitted, 

APPROVED 

Scott D. Uhlman 




